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FT's KOREAN VET'S

Korean Veterans Charlie Williams(left) Gene Lawson(right)

It was my joy to sit in the church service with Charlie Williams and Gene 
Lawson. Both are Korean vets who served their country well and are still 
serving their Lord Jesus. We honor these men and all vets for their loyalty 
to our nation's flag.

Volunteer Spotlight: Shirley Johnson

Shirley Johnson having been with FT for many years now, was asked to 
write a few comments about her ministry. She wrote the following:  

“Many of us would have a ministry if we would just let the Lord lead us 
into what He has for us.” A woman (FT's Marilyn) came to our church 
one Thursday evening asking for volunteers to do a church service in a 
nearby nursing home. I wasn't much for the idea, but went to a nursing 
home service to see how I liked it.  Given the fact I worked with home 
health care, and enjoyed  being with elderly and kind of having a way 
with them.  I thought I can do this. Marilyn said, 'The home near our 
church  needed  a  service  next  week.'  Nervous  as  I  was,  I  gathered  a 
pianist, a friend and myself and we had church.”  

The elderly loved the old hymns to sing, the lesson and prayer was so 
well  received  that  Shirley  and  team  are  still  doing  it  7  years  later. 
Shirley's team includes: Sauney Morris, Evelyn Webster, & Sandy 
Cavanaugh.

Thank You, Shirley... You Are Blessed and A Blessing!

Summer Gone Too Quickly Page 3

Left to right: Marilyn & family: Sharon & Dennis (brother & wife) Joyce and 
Donna (sisters).  I know you cannot tell who had the 80th birthday??

Summer has come and gone too quickly once again.  A trip to Pennsylvania for 
an 80th birthday celebration, a grand-niece's wedding, and spending time with 
family from all parts of the US was incredible.  A high school friend's recipe for 
coleslaw and red salmon together, a treat for the taste buds, indeed. Thank you 
Ila Smith Post. 
Thank you to Sharon Keith, Rita Carlon, Don Garcia, Martin Sutton for 
covering our services while I was away. The report came they all did an 
excellent job.

THE FALL HUNT: GOD PROVIDES
Fall antelope hunters eat your heart out! Nephew Lindsey Laird & wife Jackie 
had a successful hunt.  The steaks and fondue are excellent.  First morning, mind 
you, Lindsey connected with a nice buck 1st thing.  20 minutes later a call came 
in with news Jackie had a trophy buck down. Lindsey was happy for Jackie and 
he is having the animal mounted. The antler measurements points just less then 
Boone and Crockett bench marks.  Congratulations Jackie!  You Rock!

  NEW VOLUNTEERS FOR FT

Back Row: Activity Director Jamey, Shirley 
Kippes, Christine Aki

Front Row: Vera Michnal, Linda Aki

Welcome To the Harvest, Ladies!
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